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First of all, I should like to thank you, on behalf of all the governors, for your interest in the position of Headteacher at Greenlands Community Primary School.

It is in very sad circumstances that the vacancy has arisen.  Our Headteacher for more than twelve years, Mick Charnock, died suddenly in the middle of March; this was a great shock to everyone associated with the school – children, staff, parents and governors.

Greenlands Community Primary School is located in a relatively deprived area of Preston in an estate where the majority of residents live in social housing.  Nevertheless, the school is held in high regard in the local community where its contribution to the education and well-being of the children is recognised and valued.  Visitors to the school often comment on the quiet, calm and industrious atmosphere to be seen throughout the school.

The school benefits from a stable and dedicated team of staff where turnover of personnel is very low; this applies not only to teaching staff but also to teaching assistants, support staff and ancillary employees.  The governors recognise that the whole staff works hard to counteract any and all disadvantages experienced by the children and that they do so with considerable success.

A significant proportion of children join the school with levels of achievement which are below age-related expectations.  By the end of Year 6, outcomes for children consistently exceed both county and national levels of performance.  The school has adopted a range of approaches to cater for the diverse needs of its children, with a constant effort to enable all children to achieve their potential and to equip them appropriately for the next stage of their education.

The school offers a caring, nurturing environment within which ‘pupil voice’ is respected.  The school council is active and this feature represents one of the areas in which Greenlands Community Primary School is seen as a beacon of good practice within the county, along with its approach to fostering effective school-home relationships.

In July 2017 the school was inspected by Ofsted and was rated as ‘good’.  The inspection highlighted many positive aspects and identified a small number of areas where improvements could be made to the experiences of the children; measures have already been put in place to address these areas.  The staff and governors are rightly very proud of the conclusions of the report but there is no complacency.

I hope that the information available to you encourages you to feel that you wish to be the person who leads the school in its next stage of development and, therefore, to submit an application to become our Headteacher.  Finally, I should like to let you know that you are welcome to visit to see something of our school at first hand.  Arrangements to do so may be made by contacting the school bursar by telephone.

Geoff Tyson
Geoff Tyson (Chair of Governors)
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